
17 OCTOBER 2022

GREETINGS SHIPMATES - Welcome to this week's Semaphore Short and I
hope that this finds you well.
As usual, if anyone has anything that they would like to include in future Shorts,
email me or the team at comms@royalnavalassoc.com. Whilst all contributions will
be considered, please note that this is a short update newsletter and we can't
publish everything. Some content may be passed to Andy for inclusion in the
next Circular.

FIRESIDE CHATS  The fireside chat for this evening will be given by Gordon
Simmonds and will explore signalling in Nelson's navy - one for the bunting
tossers! 
Next week's chat (Mon Oct 24th) will be presented by David Griggs and is
entitled 'SOSUS in the Cold War'. SOSUS is the Sound Surveillance System
used to locate Russian submarines, something that the Sun Dodgers will know
all about!
Fireside chats, unless promulgated otherwise start at 18:30 each Monday. To
access the fireside chats, access zoom here

Meeting ID is 288 830 5105   Password is Shipmate

LETTER FROM THE KING TO THE CHIEF OF THE DEFENCE STAFF  The
King has recently written to CDS to express his thanks and admiration for the
military involvement during Her Late Majesty's State Funeral. Please see below
for a copy of the letter.

From:  Royal Naval Association Comms <comms@royalnavalassoc.com>
To:  Royal Naval Association Comms <comms@royalnavalassoc.com>
Date:  Oct 17, 2022 9:16:57 AM
Subject: FW: Semaphore Short 17 October
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COST OF LIVING GRANTS  There are a number of organisations, grant
funding bodies and charities that can provide relief to other organisations,
communities or individuals. I cannot break these down but branches or
individuals may be interested in having a look. Please note that the RNA does
not endorse any of these funding routes and this is given for information only.
For the full list of grants available, please see here 

 

 

https://yahoo.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=00d2ae20497c62790a60cec55&id=33759d6adb&e=eb063a47f8


ROYAL BRITISH LEGION EVERYDAY NEEDS GRANT - The Royal British
Legion (RBL) has announced new top-up support for veterans to help them pay
their energy bills. The charity has seen an increase in the number of veterans
and their families struggling to keep up with the cost of living. Veterans can
apply for an emergency grant for energy bills of up to £200 a month as part of
the Everyday Needs Grants Programme. For more information, visit the RBL
here

FREE TRAVEL FOR REMEMBRANCE EVENTS - National Rail has
announced that it will provide free rail travel on Saturday 12th and Sunday 13th
November for serving personnel and veterans travelling to London and Sunday
13th only for other destinations - full details here

TRAFALAGAR DAY - Friday sees the 217th anniversary of the Battle of
Trafalgar. Many RNA branches have already held or will be holding dinners and
other events to commemorate Nelson and all those that fell with him. Enjoy the
event and rejoice that you will not be speaking French! The picture below is an
original broadsheet print produced on or shortly after November 7th 1805, the
day after Lieutenant John Lapenotière, the Captain of HMS Pickle, arrived in
London with the Trafalgar Dispatches. This broadsheet sold for over £10,000 in
2005.
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And Finally...........
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